Meeting Minutes
Name of Group: New Members Roundtable 
Type of Meeting: NMRT ALA Midwinter Board Meeting 
Date: January 21, 2017
Place: Georgia World Congress Center, A304
Name of Chairperson: Kate Kosturski
Name of Recorder: Nicole LaMoreaux
Attendees
Kate Kosturski, Kimberly Redd, Lorelle Swader, Mandi Goodsett, Easter DiGandi, Lesley Looper, Nicole LaMoreaux, Julia Frankosky, TJ Szafranski, Arianna Santiago, Elizabeth Howard, Tinamarie Vella, Teri Switzer, Andrew Pace, Terri Grief, Kirby McCurtis, Tina Coleman, Kristina Rodriguez, Nicole Spoor, Loida Garcia-Febo, JP Porcaro
Report
Call to order 10:30am EST
1. Establishment of quorum (introductions)
2. All present board members and other guests introduced themselves. 
3. Visits from ALA Presidential Candidates
· (Ms.) Terri Grief 
1. Platform:
1. Strengthening relationships
2. Empowering communities
3. Uniting voices
2. She is a high school librarian.
3. She believes all libraries should work together to impact their communities. 
1. She believes that all libraries (public, school, academic, etc.) need to unite to see results. 
4. She would like to see divisions, round tables, and groups working together. 
5. She was a former NMRT liaison. 
· Loida Garcia-Febo 
1. She is an academic librarian and a former public children’s librarian. 
2. She has a rich history with NMRT.
3. She would like to build coalitions with like minded groups.
4. She would like to give a voice to those that haven’t had a voice in the past.
5. She is following the ALA policies for pillars.
6. She is the president of REFORMA and ahs worked with Courtney Young on collaborating on past events. 
7. She sees working with multicultural population and diversity is an on-going topic. 
8. She believes in supporting students – diversifying channels; identifying channels (synchronous or asynchronous), regional activities, chapter relations at local and regional conferences.
4. Visit from NMRT Executive Board Liaison (Andrew Pace) (Board talking points attached)
· EDI under professional development – would like to raise the level.
· Town Hall reminder – encourages everyone to attend – outside facilitator (Sunday from 9:30-11am) 
· There will be a change to future ALA conferences starting at the 2018 conference; you can provide feedback on ALA Connect.
· Emily Shekentof is retiring from her position on May 15 and Jessica McGibray is leaving as well. They are unsure when Jessica’s last day will be. 
1. The executive board discussed next steps on Friday. They plan to conduct an expedited search. The committee’s goal is to have someone in place before Emily retires.
2. Courtney Young is the Executive Director Search Committee Chair
1. Discussion on whether or not this position should have a MLS/MLIS degree – if you have an opinion, please express that to the chair.
3. Jessica’s position will most likely be replaced after the new director is hired.
· Reminder that Council is being held Sunday from 8:30-9:30am.
· Feel free to reach out to Andrew at AndrewKPace@gmail.com. 
5. Approval of minutes from Fall Board Meeting (Nicole)
· Minutes from the fall executive board meeting were approved.
6. New Business
· Draft Budget (Easter)
1. Draft was approved
2. Previous fiscal year was positive – see Easter’s report for full report.
3. Adoption of new Endnotes platform cost was added into the budget. 
1. They will look at cost for archival content. 
2. There is a onetime set up fee and a onetime host fee for six articles. 
3. Possibility for advertising revenue.
4. There is an InDesign article template (it is cost prohibited but will look into for the future)
5. There is no separate fee for Google Analytics
6. Endnotes will work with ALA Publishing to set it up; will take 3-4 months to launch.
7. Any questions should be directed to Easter and Julia F. 
4. Challenges/Considerations
1. Keep an eye on revenue
2. Work hard at creating preconference interest with keeping costs down.
3. Membership is down 10%, would like to get that number even lower.
4. Vendor support is important – support with events and professional development funding.
5. Any money issue that you come across, you should cc the board member and the treasurer.
6. Out of pocket reimbursement should be submitted by February 7 to Easter and Kim.
· Membership Initiative Drive (Kirby)
1. Kirby, Kim, and Tina met with Courtney Young to discuss ways in which to increase NMRT membership. They are working on a campaign/outreach program (launch date is currently unknown).
2. Ideas: 
1. Membership drive (all members can join NMRT at no cost and NMRT then massages new relationship to continue membership.
2. Social Media/Member Engagement:
1. Video series tracking members’ journeys working with Courtney Young and then we will use this for the video series.
2. Facebook Live – record events at conferences to show members and future members what we do at the conferences as well as outside of the conferences (this would include conference orientation); goal is to start this at ALA Annual in Chicago this summer. NMRT will work with Tina Coleman to get this up and running on ALA Facebook and then NMRT Facebook will bring it to their page afterwards. 
3. Kate suggested partnering with ALA Ambassador Program – can start with a Facebook Live video and then evolve the video from the conference. 
4. They will partner with TJ for Annual Orientation Facebook Live video. 
5. If you would like to assist with any backend activities please contact Tina at tcoleman@ala.org. 
· Strategic Plan for Member Retention and Engagement (Kirby)
1. Questions: how do we continue to engage – what do we do for the last five years of membership – is 10 years too long?
1. Ideas:
1. Mentorship
2. Student chapter involvement
3. Partner with a group of new member groups (bring them into in-person meetings as well as online programs)
4. Personal outreach is key
5. Get list of those taking advantage of first year free and send a targeted thank you letter as soon as possible (Arianna will follow up and make sure this is happening). 
6. Any other ideas send to Kirby (kirby.mccurtis@gmail.com). 
2. We will continue the conversation during the spring executive board meeting. 
· Proposal to change function/membership of Vice Presidential Committee and President’s Program Committee – Revised from Fall Board Meeting (Amanda/Karen Doster, former chair of VP Planning Committee - proposal attached)
1. Mandi discussed the purpose of the revamp
2. Issues:
3. VP committee would need to commit to being at the pre-conference for Annual the *following year* after their initial appointment.
4. This will go on the 2018 ballot (2018-2019 committee, but could be de facto) for a two year commitment
1. Two committees with a chair
2. Would expand the VP Committee
5. The proposal was approved to be put on the 2018 ballot.
7. Announcements
· Announcement of Midwinter events (see attached)
1. Congratulations to TJ and his committee for all of their hard word. 
2. A304: Networking Committee – committee appointments will go out spring 2017 – watch the website for more information
3. A706 Marriott: Midwinter Social
· Stop by Mango Languages and thank them for their support of NMRT.
· Publicity for upcoming events – contact the liaison coordinator
· News from the Round Table Assembly Meeting
1. The conference remodel was discussed as well as the executive director search
2. There was a preview of the new ALA Connect. The timeline is currently up in the air, looking for beta-testers. 
3. Working on accessibility for assisting those in need.
· Council News
1. Keith is retiring
2. Many are worried about President Trump and how his actions will affect libraries. 
3. JP will provide an update at a later time.
4. Family status resolution – is in development stages. 
· Resume Review Service
1. Seems to have good coverage but Julia encourages you to stop by and see if they need any more help.
Adjournment 11:48am EST
